
 
Dear Brothers, 
 
I am often in amazement at how this council gets it all done.  The Fall Festival was another 
huge success and a big Thank you goes out to the many brother Knights in our council who 
stepped up and volunteered to make it happen.  We held the soccer challenge in the corner of 
the parking lot, because of the new grass on the ball field.  Joseph Wolleat and Jim Robinson 
ran the soccer challenge and made it a great success.   
With all of our personal commitments we have with family, church, work, social and the 
Knights our council brothers find the time to support the many worthy causes the Knights of 
Columbus supports.  The fraternity I see in our council is incredible, but I have to imagine 
there is some brother Knights who come to their first meeting or charity event and are left 
wondering what to do.  Do you remember the first time you went to your first activity such as 
that first fish fry or crab feed to work and maybe felt a little unsure of what to do?  It is our duty 
to help the new comers at their first meeting or charity event.  No one wants to stand around 
with nothing to do, because our time is valuable.  I want to urge you to reach out a little more 
to that new Knight and ask if they have any questions.  I believe that if we help the new 
Knights early on, they will feel valued and appreciated at all of our events and in turn they will 
want to keep coming back.  In reality we compete for the time of all our brother Knights, and 
every one of our brother Knights should know their time is appreciated.  Thank you, for your 
continued support in this great council. 
 
P.S. Check out our upcoming events listed on the last page of this C&C.  Also, all of our 
events are included on the council calendar located on our website.   
 
Cary Wright 
Grand Knight 

 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
 

 A Message from the Grand Knight 
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COUNCIL CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

2ND Blue Mass & Spaghetti Dinner Parish Hall  6 -  10 PM 

5th General Meeting 7:30pm Narthex and Rosary 7:00p m Chapel  

15th Art Auction Parish Hall  4 -  10 PM 

18th Nativity House Breakfast 7:50 AM -  9:00 AM 

19th Planning Meeting and 1st Degree 7:30pm in “Roo m A” 1st Degree at 7:00 PM  

   

   

   

   

   

OCTOBER 2010 

NOVEMBER 2010 

2nd General Meeting 7:30pm Narthex and Rosary 7:00p m Chapel  

14th Sweats for Vets Breakfast Parish Hall  12:00 PM  

16th Planning Meeting and 1st Degree 7 -  9 PM 

21st  Thanksgiving Baskets 9 AM -  2 PM 

   

   

   

   

   

KNIGHTS PICTURES OF THE MONTH 

New Knight Terry Lathan Ken Baune receiving his Past GK Award from Jeff Markwith 
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Tony Robinson & Vince Mansanarez Jim Robinson and Joe Wolleat - Shining Armor Award 

Sweats for Vets First Degree 

Fall Festival—Sig Hess Vince Philomeno 
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Council Website 
 
It has come to my attention that there are some bits of 
information about the Knights of Columbus that are ei-
ther not disseminated or are sometimes misunderstood.  
One of those is when a brother Knight moves out of rea-
sonable commute distance to our council.  Quite often 
there are questions about transferring to another coun-
cil.  This is often confusing, but a transfer (whether in or 
out of the council) does not affect our Membership Re-
cruitment Goal and therefore is not a bad thing. 
 
When you move away from our community, you decide 
whether you remain a member of our council or transfer 
to one near you…  You will remain in our council until 
you do transfer, which is accomplished by contacting the 
local council and filling out a form 100.  This is always a 
tough thing to explain and quite often misunderstood     
But, as long as you would like to remain in our council, 
you are welcome here.  My personal feeling has long 
been that if a member would be more likely to be an ac-
tive member, then he should transfer to the council that 
works best for him.  So, it is totally up to you.  Find the 
local council and check them out – see if it would be a 
good fit.  Another point you might not be aware of, you 
can attend their meetings as a member at large (without 
transferring into their council) as long as you have your 
current membership card (which Tim will continue to 
mail to you as long as you continue to pay your 
dues).  You would be a guest, not a voting member, but 
it would give you an opportunity to check them out.  This 
could be especially good if you have more than one 
council to choose from." 
  
I hope that this has cleared up any misconceptions 
about transfers.  If you have other questions about the 
Knights of Columbus or our council, send them to me at 
webmaster@kofc7528.org and I will try to answer them 
in a future edition of the Cross and Compass.  If I don’t 
know the answer, I will try my best to find out. 
 
 
Kevin Buck, PGK 
Webmaster 

 

JACKETS 
 

A couple of people have asked when I am going to order more 
jackets now that fall is coming.  If you are interested in a 
jacket please let me know.  We need to order at least 12.  As 
soon as I know how many are interested I can get pricing in-
formation.   
 

If you have any questions, please call me or email me at 
joepenwell@comcast.net 253.941.6339 home 253.394.1708 

Greetings fellow Brothers! 
 
Time is flying by and looks like we are off to a great start this year! 
The Fall Festival was a great success! The Soccer Challenge was 
held that day as well and that had a great turn out. A total of 14 kids 
showed up to do the penalty shots! Thank you to all who has helped 
with all of these fine events! 
 
This Saturday, October 2nd is the Blue Mass/Spaghetti Dinner. This 
is to honor all of the law enforcement that put their lives on the line 
every day to keep our neighborhood safe. I hope to see many broth-
ers there to help out to make this a great event! If you have any ques-
tions or want to help Joe Penwell is the man to contact.  
 
The Art Auction is fast approaching, that is on Friday October 15th. 
At the business meeting Ken Baune stressed that we need to start 
selling tickets so we can make this a successful event. The more peo-
ple we have, of course the better. Contact Ken if you have any ques-
tions about the Art Auction or want to help out in any way possible 
to sell tickets. I know he has flyers and posters if anyone knows a 
good place to put them up so we can get as many people as possible 
to be there.  
 
The Nativity House is on Saturday October 16th. Sig Hess is the man 
who took charge of that this year and he is doing a fine job. I know 
he is always looking for brother knights to help him with that.  
 
I'm glad to see this year begin because personally, I have been hav-
ing a blast getting to know all of you fine gentleman over the past 
year or so and I am always looking to the future to do fun activities 
with you all. 
 
If anyone has ideas or suggestions don't hesitate to email me or call.  
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Joseph Wolleat 
Chancellor  

 
 
 

Vinyl Gymnasium Flooring 
 
In this coming year we have a great opportunity to give an 
item back to our parish that will have a long term and lasting 
effect.  At Kennedy High schools and many schools when they 
want to hold an event they roll out vinyl flooring to cover and 
protect the beautiful and expensive hard wood gym court.  
This vinyl flooring is typically stored by rolling it up onto a roll-
ing rack.  If our parish owned this valuable tool we would be 
able to use the gymnasium for more events.  If we make our 
targeted budget goals we should be able to purchase and do-
nate this item back to our parish.  
 
Cary Wright 
GK 
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OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS 
 

1 Joseph Conner 3  Carl Oliveto   4  Robert Gonzalez 6  Jerome Koch 

9 Jeff Markwith 12 Frank Zink   14  C Anderson  15  Karlo Leonor   
15 Martin Rewa  16  Timothy Philomeno  20  Joseph Armstrong 23  Mark Hallahan 

23 Anthony lezcano 24  Michael Rutland  24  Jonathan D’Angelo 25  Kurt Karasuda-Downing 

25 Leonardo Pestano 29  Richard Peterson  30  Christopher Lezcano 30  Rohan Fernando 

31  Joseph Rockwell  

 
SPOUSES 

 
2  Sheri Bowell  2  Valerie Dornoff   2  Joyce McMahon 6  Stella Nnanabu 

7 Ann McConville 10  Carrie Beyke   15  MaryJo Busch  18  Shari Vaona 

26 Melia Nelson  27  Roberta  Lutovsky 
 
 

OCTOBER  ANNIVERSARIES 
 

1 Kurt and Nicole Karasuda-Downing  1  Frank and Kimberly Comito 2  Carl and Ryong Oliveto 

4 Michael and Marilyn Courtney   5  David and Gina Sakamoto 18  Sean and Angela Kimmel 
18 Philip and Amy Phillips   18  Benjamin and Vi McGregor 19  Jim and Kimberly Freyberg 

20 Tito and Lisa Alfiler    20  Nicholas and Teenamarie Callahan 
20  Jerry and Lynda Sandschulte   23  Mark and Jan Hallahan  24  Michael and Shirley Hemmer 

 

 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 

March  - Tim Philomeno  Family 

 

Knight of  the Month 

January - Tony Robinson 

 

The Joseph M Clemens  

Memorial Rosary  
Brothers...Please consider attending this recitation at 7 PM prior to our Council’s monthly meetings.  See you there.  
Dave McArdle 
 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 
Listed are all of those Brother Knights or family members who are sick or in Distress 

 
Luke Baune  Ben and Vi McGregor  Jeannie Hitchcock  Dave Paux 
 
Vince Philomeno  

 
 
 

All those who have joined Our Lord in Heaven this year  
Please keep these Knights and family members in your prayers. Thanks!  

 
NOTE:  Please contact Ken Baune at goodoftheorder@kofc7528.org 

 if you have knowledge of anyone sick or in distress. 

OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 



2010-2011 Council Leadership 

Chaplain Fr. Bill McKee chaplain@kofc7528.org  253.839.2320 

Grand Knight Cary Wright gk@kofc7528.org 206.679.9218 

Deputy Grand Knight Craig Patrick dgk@kofc7528.org 253.946.5062 

Chancellor Joe Wolleat chancellor@kofc7528.org 253.331.8074 

Warden Jim Robinson warden@kofc7528.org 206.947.0896 

Recorder William Thomas recorder@kofc7528.org 253.941.3639 

Treasurer Edmund Molina treasurer@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Financial Secretary Tim Philomeno fs@kofc7528.org 253.661.2296 

Lecturer  lecturer@kofc7528.org 253.927.4627 

Advocate Donald Miller advocate@kofc7528.org 253.839.4990 

Inside Guard Jeffrey Vargo ig@kofc7528.org 253.937.2814 

Outside Guard Roberto Lopez og@kofc7528.org 253.632.3680 

Trustee for 1 Year Mike Fay trustee1@kofc7528.org 253.838.6852 

Trustee for 2 Years Ken Baune trustee2@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Trustee for 3 Years Jeff Markwith trustee3@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Program Chairman Joseph Wolleat program@kofc7528.org 206.331.8074 

Membership Chairman Gregory Vicars membership@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Retention Chairman Gregory Vicars retention@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Church Director Raymond Van der Roest church@kofc7528.org 253.517.8564 

Community Director Gregory Vicars community@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Council Director Jeff Markwith council@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Family Director Dave Caton family@kofc7528.org 253.835.3245 

Vocations Juan Lezcano vocations@kofc7528.org 253-925-7206 

Youth Director Edward Cooper youth@kofc7528.org 206.553.8048 

Pro-Life Director  prolife@kofc7528.org  

Health Ted Gimlin health@kofc7528.org 253.852.1128 

Columbian Jeff Markwith counselor@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Insurance Agent Ron Scholz agent@kofc7528.org 253-804-9147 

Good of the Order Ken Baune goodoftheorder@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Cross/Compass Editor Edmund Molina candc@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Webmaster Kevin Buck webmaster@kofc7528.org 253-874-1370 

TITLE NAME EMAIL ALIAS Phone # 
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Proposed Council #7528 Budget 2010 – 2011    
Description Expense Income 

Member Dues $300  $6,200  
Blue Mass / Spaghetti Dinner $1,000  $1,800  
Art Auction $1,500  $2,500  
Pizza & Karaoke Event $800  $800  
Chili Cook Off & Apple Cup $1,500  $2,000  
Pennies For Heaven $1,000  $1,000  

Crab Dinner $8,000  $18,000  
Lenten Fish Fry's’ $7,300  $12,500  
St. Vincent De Paul Golf Tournament W/ Mothers & Others $11,000  $11,000  

Council End Of The Year Dinner $3,200  $3,000  
Mother’s Day Breakfast & Flowers $500  $800  
Coffee & Donuts $600  $700  
Seminarian Support $3,000  $600  
Christmas Family Potluck $200  0 
Council Shirts $400  $400  
Carry-Over From 07/10   $5,500  

SUBTOTAL $40,300  $66,800  
      

Per Capita Supreme @ 4.00 $1,400    
Catholic Advertising $175    
Per Capita State @ 9.00 $2,450    
State Exemplification Fund @ 8.00 $250    
Insurance $550    
Council Supplies $1,200    
Council Welfare & Bereavement $550    
Mailing and Postage $2,100    
Bank Fees $50    

SUBTOTAL $8,725    
Council Summer Picnic $500    
Altar Servers Appreciation Dinner $400    
Layette Society $500    
Gloria Angels Golf Tournament Sponsor A Hole $100    
Blue Mass / Police & Fire Bereavement Funds 50/50 $800    
Mission Trek $1,200    
School Gymnasium Vinyl Floor Covering $4,425    
Nativity House (Donation made to our church to cover breakfasts)  $600    

Priests Christmas Gifts $600    
Deacons’ Christmas Gifts $150    
Project Rachel $200    
Respect Life $200    
Scholarships $1,500    
St. Vincent de Paul Society $1,000    
State Convention & Summer Training Conf. $2,500    
Discretionary Funds $600    
 Forward Carry Over Funds For Next Year $2,500    

SUBTOTAL $17,775    
Note: On the Blue mass all proceeds above cost are donated back to Police and 
Fire Bereavements 50/50. 

    

Note: St. Vincent De Paul Golf Tournament (We agreed to Mothers & Others for 
this year to donate all proceeds above costs back to our church for various im-
provements with Mothers & Others direction) 

    

Note: Any extra balance is donated back to Father Bill.     
GRAND TOTAL $66,800  $66,800  
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Champagne, Chocolate & Chagall 
a very special art auction proudly presented by 

 
 
 
 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 7528 
to be held at 

St. Vincent Parish Hall 
30525 8th Avenue South ~ Federal Way, WA 98003  

 

Friday, October 15, 2010 
Preview - 7:00 PM Auction - 8:00 PM 

 
Come enjoy scrumptious, tantalizing light appetizer s, 

delectable chocolate, champagne, wine, beer, sodas and coffee all 
while viewing a stunning collection of incredibly a ffordable art 

 
Companion price 2 for $25.00 1 for $15.00 

Sponsor $100 includes your name listed in program, 2 admission tickets 
 

Don’t forget State of the Arts 15 year exchange program! 
For more information and phone reservations please call / email: 

Ken Baune (253) 347 – 3372 
ken@baunemail.com 

 
“Take A Second Look” 

for everyone, even those not attending the night be fore 
Saturday, October 16, 2010 9 AM- Noon - In the gym 

The next morning, we will wire for hanging all purchased art at no 
charge (can also be completed after the auction Friday night) 



Knights of Columbus  
PO Box 24763  
Federal Way, WA  98093-1763  

P A G E  9  

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


